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CAPITAL is pleased to announce Reception in Clear, an exhibition of new work by
Los Angeles-based artist Chadwick Rantanen.
Chadwick Rantanen works with non-traditional, yet highly specific materials, to
define, analyze or create niche categories of objects and commercial productions.
His work often takes hold of a product from our everyday lives that conceals its
true nature behind banal or apparently inconsequential facades, to explore its
complex manipulative, horrifying, sombre and tender nature without employing
excitement or transgression, finding the subtle terrors and buried humanity of
commercial production.
For the exhibition Reception in Clear, Rantanen presents a series of new works
made by dissecting, industrial, medical-grade upholstery vinyl produced for
hospitals and healthcare facilities. Past the threshold of a hospital entrance,
medical upholstery is the first interaction between patient and institution;
appearing bland, saccharine and numbing while advertising its resistance to
ballpoint-pen ink and blood. The work dwells in materiality and experimentation—
testing the limits of durability, discovering and creating workflows by pushing
stress-tests to the maximum extent possible, and in exploring the kinds of
images that appear within corporate healthcare environments. The exhibition
looks directly at the healthcare industry as a unique model for how humanity
tries to care for itself fusing the conflicting principles of corporations,
health, science, diversity, community, well-being, and mortality—exploring how
this industry relates to people through materials and aesthetics in a complex
built environment.
The title Reception in Clear, refers to the process in which ink is printed
directly onto the vinyl material, and is then accidentally transferred into the
antimicrobial, clear outer coating. This process is subtle, and undetectable.
The clear outer coating, or film, becomes the locus of activity in this work.
Confined to the very thin architecture of the material, the works dwell on and
expand the seepage between substrate, ink, and top coat. The artist soaks the
vinyl in a chemical solution in large metal trays, and slowly peels the topcoat
back by hand leaving a physical record of its arduous removal. Stretching both
the vinyl and clear film like an animal hide, the film often tears requiring
reinforcement. These areas of repair fracture the patterns repetition, creating
moments of visual disruption, diverting attention and creating emotional breaks
in the sculptural pattern. The torn, perforated surface of the transparent film
serves as a window into the layered system, while providing slack so the now
isolated, shrunken film can stretch to match the size of its previous substrate.
The original stasis of the upholstery layers, fraughtly reproduced in the
sculptures, display the character of the delaminated layers and how they cohere,
mimic and support each other, like a machine pulled apart and organized, but
unable to be put back together again.
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Chadwick Rantanen (b. 1981, Wausau, Wisconsin: lives and works in Los Angeles,
California). Solo and two-person exhibitions include, Ward, Secession, Vienna,
Austria; Benjamin Hirte / Chadwick Rantanen, Museo Pietro Canonica, Rome, Italy;
A Picture of a Garden Cannot Be Used to Prevent that Garden's Manufacture,
STANDARD (OSLO), Oslo, Norway; Five Bars of Deal, ESSEX STREET, New York, New
York; Honeydew, with Bill Jenkins, Michael Thibault, Los Angeles, California.
Recent group exhibitions include This is a Pipe: Realism and the Found Object in
Contemporary Art, Shane Campbell Gallery, Chicago, Illinois; May the Bridges I
Burn Light the Way, STANDARD (OSLO), Oslo, Norway; FRIEND ? ?, Galerie Maria
Bernheim, Zurich, Switzerland; 99 Cents or Less, Museum of Contemporary Art
Detroit, Detroit, Michigan; The Peacock, Grazer Kunstverein, Graz, Austria; The
Revolutionary Suicide Mechanised Regiment Band, Rob Tufnell, Cologne, Germany;
No Joke, curated by Sanya Kantarovsky, Tanya Leighton, Berlin, Germany; WITH A
CLEAR MIND you can move with the truth, Lumber Room, Portland, Oregon.
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